
Council Memo

To City Council

Service Area Infrastructure, Development and Enterprise 

Services

Date Monday, June 14, 2021  

Subject Notice of Intention to Designate: 785 York Rd 

 

The purpose of this memo is to provide supplemental information that was 

referenced in the report titled, “Notice of Intention to Designate - 785 York Rd 
under section 29, Part IV of the Ontario Heritage Act - 2021-165”. 

Attachment 1 is a letter received from Infrastructure Ontario, on behalf of the 
Ministry of Government and Consumer Services, requesting that the City of Guelph 
designate the property located at 785 York Road, Guelph, known as the former 

Guelph Correctional Centre, under Part IV of the Ontario Heritage Act. 

Attachment 2 is the Strategic Conservation Plan for the Guelph Correctional Centre 

(May 2018) developed by Infrastructure Ontario and Stevens Burgess Architects, 
with advice from the Ministry of Heritage, Sport, Tourism and Culture Industries to 
provide guidance on conserving the cultural heritage value of the property leading 

up to and during the proposed disposition of the property.  

Attachments 

Attachment-1 Infrastructure Ontario Request to Designate 

Attachment-2 Strategic Conservation Plan, Guelph Correctional Centre, May 2018  
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